UNION TOWNSHIP - WARREN COUNTY

BOARD OF TRUSTEES - Regular Meeting - July 18, 2022

<u>CALLING THE MEETING TO ORDER:</u> The regular meeting of the Union Township Board of Trustees was called to order by President of the Board, Fred Vonderhaar on Monday, 7/18/22 at 6:00 p.m. at the Union Township Municipal Building. The meeting was opened with the Fiscal Officer, Shelley Lamb, taking roll call of the trustees: Fred Vonderhaar & Chris Koch. Tony Ledford was absent. The prayer was led by Chief Napier. Mr. Vonderhaar led everyone in The Pledge of Allegiance.

CITIZENS IN ATTENDANCE (IF KNOWN): Art Perong & Barb Aberlin were in attendance.

POLICE SUMMARY: Deputy Pangallo reported two separate officer-involved shootings in the county, but nothing within Union Township.

CHIEF'S REPORT: Chief Napier reported that Medic 46 was in the shop and the repair quote is \$4,000 - \$6,000. He then asked if the Trustees had completed the new policy & procedure manual review, which they had not. Chief Napier also said he wanted to re-start the "cadet program" as he has had some inquiries about it.

ROAD SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT: Josh Sandlin stated three residences on Trovillo Road are having drainage issues. He collaborated with Jason Fisher from the Warren County Engineer's Office, and they concluded that the culverts are too high and need to be replaced & lowered. Mr. Koch & Mr. Vonderhaar agreed with this conclusion but would like Mr. Ledford to look at the properties before anything was done.

FISCAL OFFICER'S REPORT: The Fiscal Officer presented the bills to pay, fund status, cemetery deeds, etc. thru July 18, 2022. All were signed and approved by Mr. Vonderhaar & Mr. Koch.

NEW BUSINESS: Mr. Koch said the Warren County Zoning Department had mentioned a site review on Hudson Street concerning a possible group home or rehab facility, but Chief Napier had not received any information on it at this time. Mr. Koch asked if Chief Napier had received any new door quotes yet, as he did meet with two contractors, but had received no estimates from them yet. Mr. Koch stated he wanted to meet with one of the property owners at Manistique Lakes concerning a mowing issue before any further steps are taken. Mr. Koch made a motion to pay the bills, seconded by Mr. Vonderhaar. The motion was carried by all "yeas".

Mr. Vonderhaar made a motion to accept the minutes from the meeting held on 7/5/22, seconded by Mr. Koch. The motion was carried by all "yeas".

Mr. Vonderhaar & Mr. Koch both agreed that Mr. Sandlin and his department could work on the erosion problem affecting Turtlecreek Road, after the great job they did on Dry Run Road.

ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business, Mr. Vonderhaar made a motion, seconded by Mr. Koch to adjourn the meeting at 6:39 p.m. The motion was carried by all "yeas". The next regular meeting will be held on Monday, August 1, 2022, at 6:00 p.m.